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     ZION LUTHERAN CHURCH June 2022 

 

In this issue 

 
 

 ƀ  Staff Message 

 ƀ  Youth & Family Ministry 

 ƀ  Bible Studies 

 ƀ  Events & Happenings 

 ƀ  Thank Yous & Letters  

 ƀ  Council Meeting Minutes 

 ƀ  Birthdays 

 

Skundays June     Worship - In Person (Coffee Hour follows)  
  5, 12, 19, 26            and Live Streamed, 9:00am 

Skunday June 5   Confirmation Sunday, 9am Worship 

Skunday June 19  Happy Fatherôs Day ! 

Mkonday - Friday   Vacation Bible School with/at St. John The  

          June 27-July 1    Baptist Catholic Church, 9am-12pm 

                     H ˉ ˇ ˈ ˌ ˉ ˇ ˈ ˔ ˓ 

A M  F  T  P . . .  

IN THE SPIRIT, WE GROW TOGETHER 

 This is a "process," this Transition--a process of 

the congregation from past to future regarding our life 

and ministry together.   A "process" means that as a 

congregation, a living people, we go through some 

things together and come out on the other end with 

some changes.  In the course of this transition, we are 

hoping for an increase in openness and trust for one 

another (the people part), a sense of where we believe 

the Lord is leading us in our life and ministry (the 

spiritual faith part), and a confidence of information 

guiding us to the sorts of qualities and characteristics 

that might serve us best in the pastor we extend a 

Letter of Call to lead us forward (the changing part).   

To that end, we started with a core of two people, 

doubled that to a Group of Four, expanded that to 

include additional leaders of the four Transition 

Process teams, carried with us a larger group of 

people in the Transition Team, and then widened to 

include around 50 people of the congregation through 

the Cottage Meetings.   

 We did not therefore pre-state goals and 

procedures which are normally clearly stated, 

objectively understood, and measurably attainable.  

Rather we have entertained a variety of scriptures and 

engaged in prayerful dialog, opening ourselves to 

God, to one another, and to ourselves as a whole.  My 

role as consultant has been to attempt to be creative 

and attentive in shaping discussions and activities that 

might serve to fulfill those 

hopes--fulfill means to "fill 

full"--and prepare the way for a great pastor-people 

partnership in the future.  Thus, my consultative role in 

relation to the Body of Christ here at Zion Lutheran is 

a little like John the Baptizer in relation to Jesus--

pointing toward the Coming of the Kingdom and the 

One to usher it in. 

 The Pentecost Season is for the Lord's Church 

the season of growing--growing in Christ and Christ in 

us, as powered by, and empowered through, the Holy 

Spirit.  Our scriptures shift from a review of the main 

events of Jesus' Coming into God's Good World, to 

what it is all about for us as followers of Jesus.  We 

will learn more about Jesus' teachings, hear of his 

ministries and ministry style, and discover more of his 

relationship with his disciples--including ourselves.  

Through this season, we trust that not only will we 

come more and more to value "Thy Kingdom Come" 

but to grow in "Thy Will Be Done" here in and with and 

through us as a people here, the "On Earth as It Is in 

Heaven." 

 God's blessings be upon us.          

 In Christ, ~Pastor Barden 
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Reminders from Zionôs Office 

Please contact the office if: 

§ Youôd like a Bulletin and/or the Announcements 

Emailed to you 

§ You have information to be added to the Church 

calendar about dates, times and method of 

meeting 

For up-to-date calendar information:  go to Zionôs 

website, www.zionkent.org, then click on Calendar 

to see Church Events 

Office Managerôs work hours are               

Monday - Thursday  ::   8:30am to 3:30pm   

Please continue to respect these office hours.        

Thank You! 

Y   F  M 

Summer 2022   

Sunday School is now on Summer 

Break.  Keep watch for information 

on Rally Sunday, the start of 

Zionõs 2022 - 2023 education year!  

Meanwhile, enjoy the Summer and . . . .  

VBS:  Zion is partnering with St. John The Baptist 

Catholic Church the week of June 27 - July 1, 

9am - 12pm.  St. Johnôs is hosting this event at 

their church.  Zion is providing volunteers, kids 

and other help.  Register by 5/31 to attend or 

volunteer! 
 

. . .See you in September ! (Tentative Fall plans) 

 Sunday School Education for All Ages 

(during the Fall Education Hour) 

Adult Education  -  Sunday 

Mornings, 10:30am 

 Gather each week for Bible Study, watch a video 

and have a discussion, or lesson on Lutheran 

Theology.   

Senior High   - Sunday Mornings, 

10:30am 

 Gather each week in Senior High Room 

for fellowship, fun and growing in faith.  
 

Confirmation  -   Sunday Mornings, 

10:30am 

 Gather each week for fellowship, fun and teaching 

from the Small Catechism to the Confirmands (Middle 

School).   
 

Elementary  -  Sunday Mornings, 

10:30am 

 Gather each week in the Education Building for 

Sunday School to sing and listen and learn and 

experience the love of God. 

Adult Small Group Options    

Small groups are a great way for people 

to connect with one another in Zionôs 

church family.  Call the church office if 

you would like to learn more about any of 

the following small groups.  

 

Ruth Rachel Circle, 2nd Tuesdays (Sept - May)  

1:00pm - Fellowship Hall                           

After our Summer Break, please plan 

to join us in September for an 

afternoon of women gathering for 

Christian fellowship, Bible Study and 

Service (LWR Health Kits, Holiday Cards to shut-ins).   

Contact:  Pat or call the church office, 253-631-0100 

Next Ruth Rachel:  See you in September  
 

Julefest Workshops,                            

every Monday (June-Oct)                 

9:30am - Fellowship Hall  

Come, join in for a morning of 

fellowship, fun and arts and crafting 

while making items to sell at Zionôs annual Julefest 

Christmas Bazaar.  All are welcome as there are 

projects for everyone! 

Please go to www.zionkent.org to see Zionôs  
updated web site and up-to-date calendar of events!  
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E   H 

Confirmation Sunday June 5, 9am Worship  

Congratulations to our Confirmand -  

Hazel  

Bible Verse  = òI do set my bow in the 
cloud, and it shall be for a token of a 
covenant between me and the earth.ó 

Genesis 9:13   

Baptism Date  = November 11, 2007  

First Communion Date  = May 3, 2015  

Godparents  = Jay & Corrie  

Monday June 6, 9:30am - weekly Julefest 

Workshops begins!   Hope to see you there. 

Vacation Bible School with/at St. Johnôs Church  

Monday - Friday  June 27-July 1 , 9am to 12pm                     

We are happy to announce we will be 

partnering with St. John The Baptist 

Catholic Church for VBS this year.  St. 

John will be hosting the VBS and we will send our kids 

and any volunteers to their location.  If you are 

interested in volunteering, please contact Lisa at 

llord@zionkent.org. The cost is $40 per kid with a max of 

$100 per family - BUT Zion will be sponsoring all 

Sunshine Mountain KINDERGARTEN students and 

Zion Kids!  Please visit sjtbcc.org to register by May 

31st.  After registering, please Email 

llord@zionkent.org with your registered childôs name. 

Coffee after Sunday Worship has once 

again resumed !  Evangelism & Fellowship 

Cm has once again moved back to regular 

coffee hour following Worship.  All are welcome !!! If you 

would like to provide treats for a particular Sunday, 

contact Pat or call the church office, 253-631-0100 and 

you will be put on the schedule.   

 + R  T  Gô W  . . . 

Interested in helping start up or               

attending a B  S?   Please 

contact the church office. 

Bible Study - John  

1st and 3rd Wednesdays,  9:30am                  

We will be taking a break for the summer. 

Contact:  Mary or call the church office, 253-631-0100 

Next Bible Study:  See you in September  
 

Lifelight Bible Study 

1st and 3rd Thursdays, 9:30am                           

We are studying the gospel of Matthew.          

Contacts:  Karen, Sonya or call the church office,    

253-631-0100 

Next Bible Study:  June 2nd, 9:30am -then summer break 

 

Thirsty Theologians                             

3rd Thursday of month, 6:00pm       

*** at the Dillôs  ***Note new location                                                         

We have a casual conversation around a 

topic in Lutheran Evangelegical theology.  

Please contact Debora, Brian or call the church office, 

253-631-0100 if you would like to attend. 

Next Thirsty Theologian:  June 16th, 6pm 

 If you have a family 
member that could be 
recognized for something 
special, please  submit a 
ready to publish brief 
article to:  
office@zionkent.org by 
the Horizon deadline, 
which is the 15th of each 
month.  As space permits, 
these articles will be 
published in the Horizonôs 
ñCongratulationsò Section! 

 
 

 

We welcome into the Lordôs family through the                 

Sacrament of Holy Baptism (Easter Sunday, 2022): 

Chase Emanuel         Sponsor:  Mark   

Easton Brooks         Son of Chase and Lauren   

Sponsors:  Jared and Stephanie   

 

Congratulations to:  Andrew  -  A Cub Scout and Boy Scout since 

Kindergarten, Andrew achieved the Eagle Scout rank on the 9th of 

March, 2022.  Way to go, Andrew ! 
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E   H   ( ) 

Puzzle & Book exchange!    

Evangelism and Fellowship Cm is hosting 

a jigsaw puzzle and book exchange after 

worship.  Bring a puzzle or book to drop 

off and leave with a new one!  Itôs a great way to get 

puzzles and books into the hands of people who want 

them ð & out of the homes of those who have 

already finished their own.  Puzzles & books of all 

types are welcome.  

2022 Master Flower Chart is up on 

the bulletin board & ready for sign-

ups.  Please remember to complete a 

card in the NEW flower box by the chart on the 

bulletin board or the old box in the office after you 

sign-up to provide flowers for the Altar.  

      

  !  Plans are 

being made to begin Zionôs Adult Choir as 

soon as it is safe to do so.  Changes with the COVID 

situation are causing us to proceed cautiously.  

Choirós resuming decision will be contingent upon the 

situation with COVID, state mandates and Zionôs 

policies.  Keep watch for updates on these plans!   

Thank you, ~Margaret & Carl 

 

Mark your calendars:   

Sunday July 31, 2022                      

Annual Church Picnic         

Mark you calendars and save the 

date !!!!  Then keep watch for more information.   

 

 
 

When entering the sanctuary, 
you are encouraged to use this 
time for quiet prayer and 

preparation for worship while 
the prelude music is being 

played. 

 

Yellow attendance cards are being discontinued, 

except in the case of visitors or attending non-

members.  If you would like to submit prayer requests, 

please use the new Prayer Request Cards located in 

the backs of the pews.  You may give your requests to 

an usher before church, or place them in the offering 

plate as it is passed.  

Tyler 
Raisbeck Aviation High 

Central Washington Univ. 
Major: Commercial pilot 

 
Andrew 

 Kentlake 
Green River College 

Major: Biology 
 

~   ~   ~   ~   ~   
  
 

     As a Church Family, let 
us  pray for these young 
men and women! 

òFather,                
 Help us to not 
look forward in fear 
to the changes in 
life; rather, may we look to 
them with full hope, 
because as changes arise, 
you will lead us safely 
through all things, because 
we are your very own, and 
when we cannot stand it, 
You will carry us in Your 
arms.  In Jesusõ name, 
Amenó 

Congratulations to Zionõs 
2022 High School Graduates!       
These Seniors were celebrated and 

blessed on May 15th at the 
9:00am worship service wrapped in 

handmade quilts, receiving 
engraved Bibles personalized by 

congregation members with 
encouragements written inside, a 
video montage from their years at 

Zion and cake!  

 
Jenna 

Kentwood 
Pepperdine University 

Major:  Biology 
 

Margit 
Kentwood 

Western Washington Univ. 
Major: Undecided 
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+ R  O   S  O  . . . 

Whatôs Happening with the Transition? 

 As you can see below a lot has been happening with our Transition Team.  The most visible activity being the 

cottage meetings by the Assessment Team.  Thanks to all who planned, led and participated in these meetings.  

 Our approach to the call process has intentionally been altered from the past.  As many are aware Zion changed 

Lutheran affiliation from ELCA to LCMC a bit over ten years ago.  With this change we as a congregation are granted 

much more control of our Ministry.  A study of our constitution shows that the congregation is responsible for defining 

the purpose of our life as a Christian community. 

 I hope this helps everyone better understand why we have been focusing the cottage meetings on what Ministry 

means to us.  We must clearly understand and articulate this before we can call a Pastor to guide and supplement our 

CONGREGATIONôS MINISTRY. 

 The Transition Team at Zion is tasked with organizing the congregation in the process of finding a new pastor.   

The team is in turn split into 4 task teams, each with a specific task.  The following is a summary of 

the status of each of these task teams. 

¶ Transition Leadership 

  Pastor Barden is our Transition Consultant.  He has brought to us a sense of God's Call to us to be 

God's people, a sense of the importance of what it means to be "called" and "sent," and a sense of our 

working in unity and in care as a part of "The Body of Christ."  He has helped us to engage who we are as a 

congregation and work with some things to enable us to open more fully to our future--and to not be overly 

hasty to push to the process of the Calling of a Pastor. 

¶ Assessment Task Team 

  The Assessment Task Team has the assignment of gathering input from the congregation and has been 

organizing cottage meetings.  The purpose of the Cottage Meetings is to open our spirit and our thoughts 

toward our future life and ministry together at Zion.  We do this by listening and it is covered in 3 sections in 

the Cottage meetings: 

¶ Jesus talks about what ministry is in Luke 10 ñThe Mission of the 70ò.  (Listening to God) 

¶ What does ministry look like to you?  When did you feel ministered to?  (Listening to each other) 

¶ What should ministry at Zion look like before we call our pastor?  (Listening to ourselves) 

  Your input on future ministries from these meetings is being compiled and the top suggestions for 

ministries will be shared.  This will help to update the profile of our congregation as we get closer to the call 

process.  So far 7 meetings have been completed with 53 attendees.  Our thanks to the attendees to the 

Cottage meetings.  Your input is a valuable contribution towards our future at Zion!  Also, a big thanks to our 

hosts ï Evelyn, Lynn & Steve, Pat & Carl, Marion & Marion and Melanie. 

¶ Profile Task Team 

  The Profile Task Team will use the information gathered by the assessment team to update the vision, 

mission and leadership needs of the congregation in the 2022 profile.  At this time cottage meetings are 

wrapping up and the information that is ñscribedò will be collated and we can begin to update the 

profile.   Currently, the Profile Task Team has updated worship times, staff member and council member 

information, congregation size and Sunshine Mountain data, budget data, and benevolence information.  

¶ Governance Task Team 

  The Governance Task Team has been working on looking over the Constitution and Bylaws.  We have 

taken past Letters of Call and have compared them to what our Constitution and Bylaws state.  With that 

information, we have been able to come up with a few recommendations on what we can do as a 

congregation moving forward in regard to Letters of Calls and keeping with what our constitution 

states.  Because we have been thoroughly looking over our governing documents, we have also come up 

with a few suggestions moving forward to possibly update our Constitution.     

¶ Communication Task Team 

  The Communication Task Team has been working on various ways to communicate with our 

congregation to let them know what progress the Transition Team is making toward our goal of calling a new 

pastor.  Types of communications Zion uses now include Sunday announcements, the Horizon, Zionôs 

webpage, Zionôs Facebook page, email, US mail and signs around the church.  A visual communication tool 

has been put together on the bulletin board in the narthex showing the structure of the Transition Team and 

where we are in the transition process. 
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W  J   T         . . . 

C ô A :     

  òSo God created the great creatures of the sea and every 
living thing with which the water teems and that moves about 
in it, according to their kinds, and every winged bird according 
to its kind. And God saw that it was good.ò   Genesis 1:21 

Connect the dots: Draw and color other things God created: 

Week Ending 1-May-22 8-May-22 15-May-22 22-May-22 Year to Date 

Worship Income $5,034.50 $5,502.50 $5,667.50 $8,150.50 $149,417.98 
 

     

Required for Budget $7,238.83 $7,238.83 $7,238.83 $7,238.83 $152,015.33 

Excess/(Shortfall)  ($2,204.33) ($1,736.33) ($1,571.33) $911.67  ($2,597.35) 
 

     

Other Income (Designated)      

Building Fund $528.00 $148.00 $28.00 $203.00 $4,778.00 

Designated Gifts $3.00 $73.00 $228.00 $53.00 $6,382.48 

Rent   $      850.00    $6,650.00 

Special Offerings  $   2,000.00     $2,000.00 

Holiday Offerings     $0.00 

Reimbursements    $      575.00   $4,162.05 
     $0.00 

Total Other Income $2,531.00 $1,071.00 $831.00 $256.00 $23,972.53 
      

Total General Fund $7,565.50 $6,573.50 $6,498.50 $8,406.50 $173,390.51 
      

Trust Fund Income      

Memorials     $0.00 

Loan interest     $2,111.15 

Good Samaritan     $0.00 

Other Trust   $2,117.00 $1,171.32 $7,922.83 

Total Trust Income: $0.00 $0.00 $2,117.00 $1,171.32 $10,033.98 
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 + R   Gô G  . . . 
 

Thank you Zion Lutheran Church 
for your donations & gifts: 

From:  Institute of Lutheran Theology  ............... $ 200.92 

From:  Union Gospel Mission  ............................... $ 200.92 

From:  Lutherhaven  ................................................. $ 602.76 

From:  Lutheran Bible Translators  ...................... $ 401.84 

From:  World Mission Prayer League  ................ $ 251.15 

 A heartfelt thank you to all the 

wonderful Sunday School teachers 

and volunteers.  This has been a 

successful school year for Elementary 

and Confirmation and it is because of 

you!  You have shown grace and grit as you all 

stepped in and stepped up.  Thank you to Brian, Beth, 

Sara, Melanie, Margaret, Steve, and Laurie! 

Thank you, May Horizon Helpers ! 
 
 

Nancy and Debora 

 OPPORTUNITIES TO HELP AND SERVE 

Shopping Cart Sunday is every Sunday!   

Your donation of non-perishable food items for 

the Kent Food Bank, placed in the shopping cart in 

the narthex, helps during these times of great need.    

 Volunteers are needed to usher on 

Sunday mornings.  To usher, please contact 

Dick Geffrey or Vern Schultz, our great duo 

who are now finding our ushers.  

Y O U   C a n   H e l p !  
 

 

Zionôs Safety and Security items 

Please remember to:  

Sign the Sign-In sheet, if you 

enter the church building after 

normal office hours.  

Check, secure and set  (if you 

are the last one to leave the 

building) all lights are off, all doors are secured, and 

the alarm is set. Also, lock your car and be aware of 

the surroundings as you come and go.  

Thank you! 

Zion Lutheran,         

 Please accept a huge thanks for you special 

gift of the 30 dinners which you provided for the 

KentHope women on April 4, 14 and 21.  Also for 

your gift of food on the 18th.  Your gifts are such a 

blessing  ~Seattle Union Gospel Mission 

Dear Friends at Zion,      

 Thank you so much for your continued support!  

Weôve had an amazing start to 2022 - we just 

hosted 11 healthcare teams back-to-back and 

thousands of refugees were helped.  You help 

make this happen!   Thank you !!     

 ~Tanya and Nelson and Corner of Love Staff 

  

 

H  Fô D  ! 

Every one of     

 you !!!! 


